

Organização do Tratado de Cooperação Amazônica SP - Secretaria Permanente Organización del Tratado de Cooperación Amazónica SP - Secretaría Permanente

De Organisatie van de Overeenkomst voor Amazonische Samenwerking SP - Permanent Secretariaat

PS/ACTO/256/2019

Brasilia, April 11, 2019

To:

Mr. Cherine Chalaby
Chair of the ICANN Board of Directors

Dear Mr. Cherine Chalaby

As Secretary-General of ACTO, recalling the effort, dedication and time put by the Amazon Countries along the years to the case of the delegation of the ".amazon" TLD, I must express my firm belief that an agreement could still be reached if the parties were given more time to work together in good faith.

I urge you to not disregard the fact that the Amazon Countries have presented many times in the past years, to both ICANN's CEO and Amazon Inc., their joint and clear position about the baseline for an agreement, i.e., a shared governance of the TLD, in which their interests could be respected in a permanent mechanism.

Having that in mind, I shall call on the ICANN Board members to postpone any final decision on this matter until the ICANN 65 meeting, which will be held this coming June.

Best regards,

Alexandra Moreira Lopez
Secretary General
Amazon Cooperation Treaty Organization



40 years of the signature of the Amazon Cooperation Treaty (1978-2018)